
GOP  debate  audience  stacked
with Bush supporters
Luke 12:2 For there is nothing covered, that shall not be
revealed; neither hid, that shall not be known. 3 Therefore
whatsoever ye have spoken in darkness shall be heard in the
light; and that which ye have spoken in the ear in closets
shall be proclaimed upon the housetops. KJV

A Class Act

People often mistake Donald Trump’s self-confidence for
arrogance or even narcissism. But there is not a narcissist on
the planet who would have put themselves into a position like
Trump did to assist a competing colleague at the latest
debate. 

Dr. Carson’s name was called for introduction, but he didn’t
hear it, and other candidates names were called and they
walked right by Carson, saying nothing. Not Trump. When his
name was called, he then realized the embarrassing position of
a fellow candidate hanging in the wind. Trump showed his
leadership by standing right next to Dr. Carson, and not
walking onto the stage.

The other names continued to be called, and proceeded as
mentioned. But not Donald Trump, he remained with his friend
thereby reducing the internal anxiety felt by Dr. Carson. 

Then, like a boss, when Dr. Carson was called to the stage,
Trump waited and allowed Ben to get the audience response and
appreciation. It takes a lot of courage to make split second
decisions like this, and it shows a remarkable insight into
the man’s character.

Make sure you check out The Classiest Debate Moment That No-
One Noticed – Never Leave A Good Man Down… This shows the real
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Mr. Trump, a class act, unlike the rest of the candidates who
just walked on by Dr. Carson. Make sure you watch the videos
too.

The Stacked Bush Audience

If you watched the February 6th debates, you noticed it was
another stacked deck against Trump. This time however, it was
far more subtle than it has ever been on Faux News. According
to Gateway Pundit, only 20 tickets were sold to Trump
supporters. The rest of the audience appeared to be Bush
supporters. 

Business Insider reported:

Frontrunner, Donald Trump confronted a Republican debate
audience who repeatedly booed him during an exchange with
former Florida Gov. Jeb Bush: 

The audience loudly booed Trump, driving the back-and-forth
off the rails. Trump said audience members were all members
of the Republican establishment.

“That’s all of his donors and special interests out there,”
Trump said of the people booing him. “That’s what it is. And
by the way, let me just tell you: We needed tickets. You
can’t get them. You know who has the tickets? … Donors,
special interests, the people that are putting up the money.
That’s who it is.”

The booing continued. Trump said he was self-funding his
campaign, so Republican donors weren’t a fan of his
candidacy.

“The reason they’re not loving me is I don’t want their
money.

Trump was right.

The audience was stacked against the GOP frontrunner.
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Trump’s close associate Roger Stone tweeted out that the
Trump camp was only given 20 tickets by the GOP!

Jeb Bush Attack

The whole conversation started because Jeb stated that Trump
took a woman’s house via eminent domain for a development in
Atlantic City. This is totally false, because she didn’t want
to sell even at an inflated price. The woman still had her
house until 2011, when she moved to a retirement community. Do
people really believe that a man like Trump who saved a
Georgia family farm, is going to oust a homeowner who doesn’t
want to sell? The town tried to condemn her property and take
it, but she won the court case and kept her home.

People don’t want to lose their property, so they hear the
GOPe tell these lies and they become fearful, not realizing it
is purposeful manipulation to destroy the top candidate in the
eyes of the electorate. The real folks who want your property
are the globalists promoting UN Agenda 21 and a Constitutional
Convention. Agenda 21 destroys private property ownership, and
the Ford Foundation’s New States Constitution, waiting in the
wings to replace our 1787 Constitution, does the same thing.

 

ABC News anchor David Muir and ABC News chief global affairs
correspondent Martha Raddatz were moderators. Additional
questions were posed by WMUR political director, Josh
McElveen, and conservative blogger, Mary Katharine Ham. The
questions were not targeted to destroy a particular candidate
as they were in the previous Fox News debates, but the
audience was definitely stacked against Trump.

If you watched, you would have noticed that when Trump
answered a question the applause was very slight, or he was
even booed. When Bush answered a question the applause was
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loud and long. The same thing with loud applause for the other
candidates, especially for Rubio and Cruz. That’s what it
sounded like! 

Was it stacked? You bet it was! For Jeb Bush! Nevertheless,
Trump came off looking Presidential and answering the
questions with perfect aplomb and skill. He was calm,
deliberate, and had brilliant answers ready for every subject
matter questioned. 

When Bush attacked him, rather than saying, “Quiet,” he should
have said, “Excuse me, Governor Bush, but would you please
allow me to speak.” And that very calm approach would have
startled Bush and the commentators and stilled the audience.
This is how you handle abuse. We know the GOPe, MSM, DNC all
want Trump gone because he’s fouled up their NWO plans. 

The other GOP candidates and moderators will continue to
target Mr. Trump and try to rile him. Trump has to use the
psychological warfare of Ronald Reagan. Remember when Reagan
and Carter were debating? When Carter said something negative
about Reagan, his response would be to smile that very calm
smile and say, “There you go again.” He remained so calm that
he turned the tables and totally neutralized the attack by his
opponent. This is what Mr. Trump has to do. Not only does it
turn the tables, but it defuses the attacker and makes him
look foolish. 

Despite the audience being very light on Trump supporters,
purposefully only 20, I believe this was one of the better
debates so far. If you missed it, you can read the transcript
here.

Cruz and Rubio Should Bow Out

The GOPe wants us to elect one of these two men, both of whom
should bow out of the race because neither are eligible. We do
not need a Presidential candidate or President so badly, that
we have to go outside the pool of two citizen parents at their
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birth for a President, regardless of the candidate’s
ethnicity. As lawyers, both these men know this, and certainly

have been told about Vattel’s The Law of Nations, which
defines “natural born citizen” from Article II, Section 1,
Clause 5 of the Constitution. There were three copies of The
Law of Nations at the 1787 Convention for the very purpose of
defining “natural born citizen.”

Yes, I’m going to say it again! Cruz is the son of a Cuban
born father, and an American born mother. He was born in
Canada, and we do not know if he really did have dual
citizenship with America because of Canadian laws and his
mother’s citizenship, which also may have been Canadian. The
Examiner’s article, Proof That Ted Cruz did Not Become an
American Citizen at Birth, brings up some valid points.

Marco Rubio is an anchor baby and is not eligible. Despite
being born in America, his parents were both Cuban citizens at
the time of his birth.

The truth of the Constitution is this. To be eligible to run
for President or Vice President in America, you must be born
to two American citizen parents. Here again are two great
articles on this very subject. 

Natural Born Citizen Status is Inherited – It’s Not Bestowed
By the Constitution or Acts of Congress.

The Elephant in the Constitution that No One References When
Dealing with the Natural Born Citizen Issue.

More War With Cruz and Rubio

Cruz, with fist pumping and venom in his voice, pledges to
carpet bomb ISIS when he is president. I wonder if he’d get
Congressional approval first. Ted is running as The Big Fist,
as the Militant Warrior, and God help us, he is running as the
Capeless Crusader against Social Security and Medicare.
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We have all paid into Social Security and Medicare for
decades, it has become necessary for many of the elderly to
survive. I am getting sick and tired of hearing that Social
Security and Medicare are entitlements. Remember that this
Congress did not stop Obama from making a deal to give Iran

$150 billion dollars, and that same Congress couldn’t give
social security recipients a lousy three percent raise.

Foreign Policy Advisors

Several of the Republicans are using the same foreign policy
advisors as Hillary Clinton. What’s the difference between
Hillary Clinton and globalists like Cruz and Marco Rubio?

Consultants affiliated with a small Washington, D.C., firm
called Beacon Global Strategies provide high-profile foreign
policy guidance to Hillary Clinton, Marco Rubio, and Ted Cruz,
among others. Isn’t that special, both left and right
together.

Beacon Global was founded in 2013 by former senior officials
from the State Department, Department of Defense, and Central
Intelligence Agency, and has more than a dozen clients,
primarily defense contractors, according to Defense News.

The founders of the firm are both from Hillary Clinton’s inner
circle, Philippe Reines and Andrew Shapiro. Read about this
firm here, and note the last paragraph:

Beacon Global Strategies’ seed funding came from Claude
Fontheim, a former Clinton adviser who now serves as
a lobbyist to the U.S.-China Exchange Foundation, a
nonprofit reportedly used by Chinese government officials and
Hong Kong tycoons to shape American policy toward China.

Conclusion

Despite the manipulation of every single debate to destroy

http://bgsdc.com/about-bgs/
http://archive.defensenews.com/article/20130903/DEFREG02/309030006/Clinton-Allies-Join-Bush-Alum-Form-New-Consulting-Group
https://theintercept.com/2015/12/18/beacon-global-strategies/
http://disclosures.house.gov/ld/ldxmlrelease/2015/Q3/300750702.xml
https://www.washingtonpost.com/blogs/right-turn/post/washingtons-syria-lobbyists-hard-power-necessary-to-quell-rebellion/2012/07/06/gJQA0jBWSW_blog.html
http://thediplomat.com/2015/10/beware-chinas-political-warfare-campaign-against-us-allies-experts/


Donald Trump, the support for his candidacy keeps growing. He
is beholden to none of the groups the globalists are funded
by. The people know, and the people want him. The only way
this man will not win the nomination, and then presidency, is
through fraud and corruption by the Republican party and the
phony conservatives who so many people put their faith in
falsely. 

And guess what? All the polls still show that Trump won this
debate too. [Link]
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